Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

June 3, 2013
Members in attendance: Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Croom, CRM; Mr. Clamp; Chaplain; Mr. Fletcher, Florida Trip; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Dooley, District Liaison; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Jordan; Mr. Shurette; Austin Cathcart, SPL
May’s minutes were approved with corrections.
Stan Lee
· The Camp McCrady camping trip was well organized by Colonel Rennebaum and was successful.

· The patrols worked well together, and Austin and his team did a good job.
· Jacob Harrison and Jacob Cathcart were Scouts of the Campout.

Mr. Jordan
· The new parent campout is planned for June 14th.

Mr. Ranta, Fundraising Chair
· The pancake breakfast has been moved to July 27 due to low ticket sales. Scouts must sell 300 tickets for breakeven.

· Leadership will distribute 10 tickets to each scout, which will be the number they are suggested and encouraged to sell.
Mr. Dooley
· There are three weeks remaining until the Cub Scout day camp (6/24 – 6/28). Cub Scouts are still looking for adult and scout volunteers. Scouts who work the whole week will receive a 25% off coupon to the scout store.
· Army and Navy personnel will be shipping out from Fort McCrady on Saturday. Indian Waters participates in the deployment ceremony. Scouts who participate will get credit toward their Military Appreciation patch.
Mr. Clamp, Chaplain
· Mr. Wise had returned home, which is a miracle. (Note: he has since passed.)
· SSSJ may not be available on June 11 due to VBS from June 9 – 13.

Mr. Fletcher, Florida Trip
· Plans for the Florida trip are complete. They have their tour permit.

· There will be 15 scouts and adults on the trip. The group will depart on June 21 and return on June 30.
· Mr. Kuenzli will send electronic updates from the road.
Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator
· Scouts will meet at 5:00 for the Grubby campout and depart at 5:30. They will break camp and be back the parking lot at 3:00 on Sunday.
· The grubby campout is June 14 – 16. Troop guides either need to attend or find alternates. (Jackson Jordan will attend.)

· Adult meals need to be finalized; Tom Maxim should be included in the planning.

· Josh Ranta’s Eagle Scout project will start tomorrow at 12:30 in the Dutch Fork High School courtyard.

· Mr. Heron will call the Y to see if we can use the facility for swimming tests on either June 22 or 29. Anyone doing a water-related badge or wanting to swim will need to take the test.

Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· JLT is scheduled for August 17. The troop will use Barstow if it’s available.

· Troop elections will be July 23 or 30.

Austin Cathcart, SPL
· Camp McCrady campout was good.

· Summer camp planning is going well. There will be a meeting at Mr. Clamp’s house on June 16.

· Starting after tomorrow’s meeting, scouts can wear class B’s for the remainder of the summer.

· The boys would like to procure prizes for competitions. Some of the ideas included candy, knives, trips to the gun range, movie tickets, gift cards, water bottles and Barstow activities. Mr. Dooley volunteered to donate baseball/scout/USC caps.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoors Activities Coordinator
· Mr. Croom will help by making reservations at the Knox campout.

· Upcoming events as follows:


Grubby Campout—June 14 – 15


Florida Trip—June 21 – 30


Camp Rainey Mountain—July 6 – 13


Knox Scout Reserve Campout—August 23 – 25. (Mr. Croom will help arrange in June.)

Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain (CRM), Acting Chair
· Popcorn meeting was last week. We do not have a popcorn chair. Mr. Fisher (Grant’s dad) said he would do it if no one else volunteered. Mr. Fisher is now popcorn chair.
· 42 boys have signed up for CRM. We need at least four dads at all times. Mr. Kuenzli will be there all week, and Misters Bebber and G. Lee will attend part of the week. We also need drivers both ways. Misters Dooley and Ranta can help with transportation.
· New dads can go to CRM near the end of the week.

· Mr. Croom has sent out letters to all attendees with packing lists, fees, etc. The third payment is due now.
